
December 2003 
  
 Dear Pastor & Church, 
  
 Joyce and I have been traveling almost non-stop this past two months through Kansas, 
Ohio, Illinois and Indiana. We have had a good time along the way renewing old 
friendships and meeting new pastors of churches that have supported us for many years. 
Our churches have been a blessing to us with their kindness, gifts, and encouragement. 
We have been in several missions conferences. We enjoy them because we really get to 
know the people more personally. The new goals and promises are exciting as we see 
faith commitments. 
  

 The work in Australia is 
promising. We hear reports of 
new prospects attending the 
services. We pray that the Holy 
Spirit will open their hearts to 
trust in Christ as their Saviour. 
The Lord willing, Joyce and I will 
be leaving to go back to Australia 
the first of April to start another 
new church in the Melbourne 
area. We will return to the States 
in July to finish our furlough and 
report to our remaining churches. 
If we can be a help in a special 
way, please contact us. 
  
 We hope you will enjoy this years 
calendar. Please pray for us in safe 
traveling, blessings to others, our 

works, and for physical and spiritual well being. We thoroughly enjoyed being with our 
family for Thanksgiving. We are so grateful to God for all of the blessings He bestows 
upon us. We trust you will also have a joyful Christmas and prosperous New Year in the 
Lord. 
  
 Thank you for your faithful support: prayerfully and financially. 
 In the Harvest Together, 
 Earl and Joyce Koon 
  
  
 Thank you for having us in your church and allowing us the park our RV there. Thank 
you for the meals provided and the wonderful love offering. The music was exceptional! 
It was an extra special treat for the massage & pedicure for Joyce! 


